

GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT 2 TIM MEI AVENUE TAMAR HONG KONG

16 June 2022

Dr Liu Shao-haei, MH President Society for Innovative Healthcare Hong Kong Limited Unit 1612, 16/F, Concordia Plaza 1 Science Museum Road Tsim Sha Tsui, Kowloon

Dear Dr Liu,

We write to express our heartfelt gratitude to the unfailing support of Society for Innovative Healthcare Hong Kong Limited to the Community Vaccination Programme (CVP).

Vaccination is a top priority in our anti-COVID 19 measures. From the fifth wave of the epidemic in Hong Kong, it is clearly shown that vaccination is highly efficacious in preventing or reducing hospitalisation and the chance of developing severe complications after infection. It is the most effective means of safeguarding the healthcare system of Hong Kong and the essential factor for us to ride out the epidemic. With the joint efforts of all sectors of the community, the fifth wave of the epidemic has been easing gradually. That said, we will continue to make every effort to expedite the pace of vaccination and strive for boosting the vaccination rate as high as possible.

Society for Innovative Healthcare Hong Kong Limited rendered solid support to the CVP through providing a healthcare team to facilitate the setting up and operation of the Community Vaccination Centres. Your organisation has our deepest gratitude for your significant contribution that helped bring the CVP to fruition in face of many constraints. We should be grateful if you would relay our gratitude and appreciation to your fellow members who assisted in the CVP.

Once again, thank you for the dedicated efforts and unfailing support of all those who have helped out in the past two years. With all sectors of the community acting in unison for the same objective, we are sure Hong Kong will be able to win the fight against the epidemic!

Yours sincerely,

(Patrick T K Nip) Secretary for the Civil Service

(Prof. Sophia Siu-chee Chan) Secretary for Food and Health